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support the continued and complete regeneration of vibrant, mixed-use areas of the city, centred around and 

accessible to a high quality and improved transport interchange.  

Clifton Road Industrial Estate forms the core part of this site allocation and also includes land within Royal 

Mail and National Rail ownerships, which are outside of the ownership of USS. The Policy states the 

following: 

Clifton Road Area – Site M2  

 A mix of Class B1(a) and B1(b) employment and employment uses (2 hectares); 

 Leisure-related uses; 

 Residential use, with a maximum capacity of 550 dwellings; and  

 Open spaces, both hard surfaced green.  

The Clifton Road area will be subject to the preparation and adoption of a Supplementary Planning 

Document (including detailed traffic assessment) to guide the future development of the area, before 

any major planning application is submitted. The SPD will set out the vision for the area as a distinctive 

new mixed-use neighbourhood, well integrated with and responsive to the established context, including 

the residential areas adjacent to the site. This highly accessible and sustainable location will need to be 

linked to the station by new cycle and pedestrian infrastructure, and future vehicle movements will be 

expected to be no greater than current levels. Proposals within Station Areas West and the Clifton Road 

Area should: 

 Be designed to the highest quality to support the successful redevelopment of this area; 

 Allow the potential for future improvement to the access for pedestrians and cyclists between 

Station Areas West and Clifton Road Area, including investigation of a possible foot and cycle 

eastern entrance to the railway station; and 

 Provide surface water drainage improvements. 

Emerging Policy Position 

South Cambridgeshire completely surrounds the City Council area and both local authorities have a history of 

joint working. This joint working has led to preparing a joint Local Plan for the Greater Cambridge area. To 

date both authorities planning teams have joined together to form an integrated shared planning service.  

The first stage of the emerging joint Local Plan was the ‘Call for Sites’ consultation which ran from 11 

February to 26 March 2019. The ‘Issues and Options Local Plan’ consultation is open until 24 February 2020 

and provides four big themes that will influence how homes, jobs and infrastructure are planned, and draw 

on the feedback the Council have received from Councilors, communities and businesses while preparing this 

document. The four themes are as follows: 

- Climate Change; 

- Biodiversity and Green Spaces;  

- Wellbeing and Social Inclusion; and, 

- Great places. 














